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An Important Note from our President:  

Helau and Alaaf dear fellow Rheinischer Verein members and friends!  As the leaves have fallen, the 

air is cool and crisp and we welcome a Thanksgiving into this crazy year, we hope that you are 

staying safe and well.  

 

We will meet on Sunday, Nov. 15th at the Bavarian Bierhaus. Please look for signs as to which room 

we will be in as you enter the front.  We are very much looking forward to seeing you in again person! 

Our current board meeting will be at 1:00, with our member meeting at 2:00.   

 

Also at our next meeting, Erwin Wunn will bring all the Wappen for all the Prinzenpaars that he has. If 

you cannot make that meeting and would like to have your Wappen, please call Erwin and arrange 

pick up at his house so that he can make a little room as well! Erwin’s telephone number is:  

414-331-6390 

 

A very happy Thanksgiving to all of our members and friends, stay well and best wishes to you all, 

Rheinischer Verein, President – Curt Bauer 

 

 

 
Allen Keinert ~ Nov. 2                         Maryilyn Nagel ~ Nov. 7 

 

 

Upcoming Events:  

Opening of Karneval Season Wednesday, 11/11/2020 ~ We will be having a soft opening at Kegel’s 

Inn located at 5901 W. National Ave.; West Allis. 414-257-9999 starting at 6:00 p.m. We hope many 

of you can join us and if you can, please let Curt (414-708-2958) know before Monday, Nov. 9 so we 

can give a head count to Julian/Owner so tables can be set up for us. This is a cash bar and menu. 

Any questions, please let us know.  

 

 

December, 2020 – It was decided that with still so many COVID rules, we will not have our annual 

Christmas Party or meeting in December. Instead, stay home with your families and sing some 

carols, have some cookies and remember all the fun times we have as a club before COVID! 

 

 

February 13, 2021 – We are still working on having a MASKenball for this season. We are working 

on plans – but also need to be sure these can be eliminated if the Government mandates this. Keep 

this date open on your calendars and will let you know more details as they form!   

 



At our Oct. 18 meeting it was time to celebrate! We were able to present Susan (Wunn) Hoffmann 

with the Orden “Der Guten Tat” and were able to present this for Susan to her Father, Erwin. It was 

very nice to be able to present Susan with this virtually! We also have the honor to give to Bärbel 

Fromme the Ehrenmitglied. Bärbel was not able to join us live or virtually so we will be mailing this to 

Bärbel soon! Congratulations ladies and thank you for all of your hard work for our Verein!  

 

 

 Marianne Gottweiss has moved! Her new address is: Layton Terrace, 9200 W. Layton 

Ave, Apt # 334, Greenfield, WI  53228. Marianne’s telephone number has not changed! Feel free to 

call her or mail her a little card!   

 

 Please remember that on Saturday, Nov. 7th.  Rheinischer Verein has a radio spot from 

1:45 – 2:00 p.m. on JOY 1340am - Continental Showcase with Bob Ziegenbein.  Let your friends 

know and enjoy some nice music!  

 

Invitations from Other Clubs !!!! 
Spielmannszug Milwaukee will be having their opening on Nov. 7 at the Schwabenhof in  
Menomonee Falls. Doors open at 6:00 and music of the Alpine Blast will open at 7:00. Donation of 
$12 at the door, student and military are free with I.D. Let’s support our SMZ as we all try to get back 
to ‘normal’. Please use precautions, with social distancing and wear masks. If you do not feel well or 
have any symptoms, we hope you will remain home for the safety of all.  

 
Chicago’s Rheinsicher Verein is having their opening on Nov. 14 at Rosemont’s Hofbräuhaus (5500 Park 

Place, Rosemont. 847.671.2739. Cash bar and menu items available. Curt, Diana, Stefan and Sonja plan on 

driving down–let us know if you want to caravan with us! We ask that you call Aimee Sweet at 

847.966.1586 or send an e-mail  asweet014@gmail.com  for your reservation as soon as 

possible.  Restrictions for the number of guests that are allowed must be adhered to and that number 

as well as the mandates may change.  If there is a change, we very much hope it is for the better.  

It comes with great sadness to report that Gerda Wessels passed away on Oct. 6th. There 

was a private family service to honor Gerda. Gerda and her Prinz Willi were also our Prinzenpaar in 

1965 as they adopted us from Milwaukee’s Spielmannszug. Their daughter Rita and husband Larry 

(Lorenz) were our Prinzenpaar for the 2007/08 season. Please keep Gerda’s family in  your thoughts 

and happy memories. A more detailed obituary is available on the Schmidt and Bartelt Funeral 

Services website.   https://www.schmidtandbartelt.com/obituaries/detail.aspx?id=14110 
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Information:  Please call/email one of the board members with updates on your health, 

happy events and/or any other news you’d like to share. 

President: Curt Bauer ~ 414-708-2958 

Curt’s email is:  curtbauer@hotmail.com  

1st Vice Pres: Mark Semrow ~ 262-366-3333 

Treasurer: Diana Bauer ~ 414-708-2866 

Recording Secretary: Sue Semrow ~ 262-366-7727 

Fest President: Heinz Scherzer ~ 262-787-8563 

Correspondence Secretary:  Sonja Brunn ~ 414-708-2866 

2nd Property Custodian ~ Allen Keinert ~ 414-217-4540 

Bummelschatzmeisterin/Social Treasurer ~ Christa Scherzer ~ 262-787-8551 

Please note, our club’s website:  www.rheinschervereinofmilwaukee.com 

And find us on facebook: search: rheinischervereinofmilwaukee  

Our club email is: rheinischerverein@ymail.com 
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